


With 4 senior staff members leaving ErasmusX in 2022, new (senior) staff is needed.
We have reshuffled positions within the current team in order to fill in the gaps and
identified the following fields which will need to be filled by new team members:

v Innovation and technology management

v Innovation design

v Operations

v' Communications

v’ Research

Consequently, ErasmusX will fill in the gaps with new team members in 2023, which
has been forecasted to increase the budget for project management and to support
future project development/pipeline projects (new projects/initiated projects).

Kindly note that:

For 2022 we will have slight underspending (50k -75k) mainly due to the delay in
development of the Ace Yourself App and new projects that are in the
initiation/definition phase (no spending has thus yet occurred).

The budget of 2023 has taken into account an inflation adjustment of 4% (average
of the past years).

We expect to optimize the forecasted budget in 2023.

A more detailed forecast for 2024 will be done in May 2023. The current budget for
2024 is based on 2023 with an inflation adjustment and prospective talks with the
project leads.



